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From Governor Russ:  
‘Thanks for memories’  

     As I 
write this 
month’s 
newsletter 
article, I’m 
preparing for 
the addition 
of three let-
ters to my 
name, PDG!  
     When I 
was first 
elected  Dis-

trict Governor-Designate, over three 
years ago, this time seemed so far 
away.  In between, there have been 
many meetings and training opportu-
nities, many friends made, lots of 
laughs, and countless memories cre-
ated that I will always cherish. 
     What makes a year successful and 
this role so enjoyable is the tremen-
dous support and hard work of so 
many Rotarians around our district. 
    This includes my assistant gover-
nors and lieutenant governor Eliza-
beth Rhoads, all of our committee 
chairs, DGE Joel, DGN Al, DGND 
Joan, treasurer Brian, secretary Jay, 
all of this year’s Rotary Club presi-
dents, and the rest of the members of 
District 7450.  Thanks to all of you for 
your efforts. 
 

(CONTINUED ON  PAGE 2) 

 

Iraqi boy returns home 
after successful operations 

     A 5-year-old Iraqi boy, 
who was brought to Penn-
sylvania late last year by 
Rotarians from District 
7450 and 7430 to receive 
medical attention to correct 
a life-threatening condi-
tion, was guest of honor at 
the Concordville-Chadds 
Ford Rotary Club meeting  
last month at Maris Grove 
in Glen Mills. 
     Mohammed Kareem 
Moh Alshehabi was born 
without an opening to 
eliminate solid waste, a 
condition which requires 
corrective surgery to create one through a colostomy. He 
had emergency surgery following his birth in Iraq but had 
not received the surgery to give him normal bowel function.  

     Lt. Col Robert Balcavage, a U.S. 
Army officer stationed in Iraq for 
more than a year when he learned 
about the boy’s condition, 
along with his brother, Rotarian Eric 
Balcavage, a Concordville chiroprac-
tor, and their mother, Carol Balcav-
age, a nurse, led the effort to bring 
Mohammed to the U.S. 
           (CONTINUED ON PAGE 6 ) 
 

Mohammed  Kareem is 
all smiles in arms of PDG 
Brad Stanton at farewell 
luncheon last month. 

 

Mohammed Kareem  plays with 
truck at Rotary meeting. 

 

 



 

 

 

By 
Russ  
deFuria 
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Thanks for demonstrating ‘Rotary Shares’  
     I am proud to announce that District 7450 
will soon have our 55th Rotary Club!, West 
Chester Downtown Rotary Club.  We have sub-
mitted all necessary information to Rotary Inter-
national for the purpose of chartering District 
7450’s first club not scheduled around a tradi-
tional meal. This new club meets at 2:30 in the 
afternoon at the West Chester 
Public Library.  Thanks to all of 
those involved with getting this 
club off the ground, including 
Provisional President Carol 
Metzker, Extension Chair Paul 
Osimo, and the sponsoring West 
Chester Rotary Club.  We look 
forward to another charter night 
in our District! 
     Our Group Study Exchange 
team to District 2100 in Italy 
has returned home after a very 
eventful month.  The team led 
by Jane Williams of the Ardmore 
Rotary Club had an incredible experience.  
Check out their “blog” which can still be accessed 
from the district website at www.rotary7450.org.  
Thanks to Jane and her team for representing 
our district so well. 
     On Friday, June 13, Dawn and I are heading 
to Los Angeles for the Rotary International Con-
vention.  We look forward to being with over 50 
members from our District who will be in atten-
dance.  If you couldn’t make this year’s conven-
tion, it isn’t too soon to begin thinking about 

next year’s event which will take place in Bir-
mingham, England.  Attend a convention and 
you will see Rotary as you’ve never seen it be-
fore. 
      As I have said the last couple of months, I 
hope you won’t forget about contributing to The 
Rotary Foundation and the Gundaker Founda-

tion.  These are the best 
tools that we have to shape 
and change lives around the 
world.   
    Time is growing short to 
make your contribution for 
this Rotary year.  We are 
working hard to reach our 
goal for both and have not 
yet done so.   
     The amount doesn’t mat-
ter, what’s most important 
is that everyone be part of 
the effort to the best of their 
ability.   

     Contributions to The Rotary Foundation must 
be postmarked no later than June 30 and re-
ceived by The Rotary Foundation by July 7. 
     Thank you for all the things that you have 
done this year to truly demonstrate that “Rotary 
Shares.” 
     This has certainly been a year that Dawn and 
I will remember for a lifetime and we appreciate 
everything that has been done by Rotarians 
around our District to make this year a great 
success! 

From Governor Russ 

     West Chester DownTown Rotary Club Pro-
visional President Carol Metzker announced 
this month District 7450’s soon-to-be newest 
Rotary Club has reached 20 charter members 
and DG Russ deFuria “has signed our charter 
application that goes to Rotary International! 
This is a big milestone for us. Hopefully, RI 
will be able to process the paperwork in the 

next couple of weeks and we'll be an official 
club.” 
     West Chester DownTown Rotary  Club 
meets Fridays at 2 :30 p.m. at the West Ches-
ter Public Library, 415 N. Church St., West 
Chester.  
      West Chester DownTown Rotary Club will 
be the 55th club in District 7450. 

West Chester DownTown Rotary Club awaits RI charter OK 
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Rotarians continue to support ShelterBoxes 

The immediate response of 800 ShelterBox boxes to China 
following the May 12 earthquake reached parts of the Si-
chuan area May 27. The four-man ShelterBox Response 
Team on the ground split the first consignment of boxes 
into two lots of 100. Another 650 tents left ShelterBox 
headquarters May 28 with 650 slated to leave May 29 and 
700 due to leave immediately from the tent manufacturers 
warehouse in Shanghai. USA ShelterBox reports, “We now 
know that approximately 500 Boxes sponsored by U.S. do-
nors have already been sent to China!  Additionally, over 
150 U.S.-sponsored ShelterBoxes have been deployed to 
Myanmar.  Thank you to all of our volunteers and sup-
porters for organizing this response, and for your contin-
ued support.  Additional deployments are, as always, con-
tingent on additional donations received.” 

     Rotarians in District 7450 continue to 
raise funds for the purchase of Shelter-
Boxes for victims of the earthquake in 
China and the cyclone in Myanmar. 
     DG Russ deFuria has asked Rotarians 
to respond to both emergencies with dona-
tions to ShelterBox USA to provide a 10-
person tent and equipment to house and 
provide for a large family for six months.  
     Each ShelterBox costs $1,000. 
     Donations should be sent to  
ShelterBox USA, 8374 Market St. 202 Bra-
denton, Fla., 34202. 

Club Projects 
     Longwood Rotarian Dave Scott has of-
fered to match funds for three Shelter-
Boxes in addition to one he has purchased 
to help relief efforts in Myanmar and 
China. Each $500 in donations from club  
members will be matched by Scott. 

     Ardmore Rotary Club president John 
Douglas asked members to pledge funds to 
match a $1,000 contribution from the Ard-
more Rotary Foundation to send two Shel-
terBoxes to Myanmar. As a result, the 
members pledged $1,3000. The extra $300 
pledged will be added to funds raised at 
this month’s Sizzle which raises funds for 
International Service for more Shelter-
Boxes. 
     Douglas also reports former Ambassadorial 
Scholar Belkys Lopez, who is working to establish a 
Rotary Club in Abyei, Sudan and help the people dur-
ing the latest crisis, sent the following: 
    Hi,   
    I've received excellent news yesterday. ShelterBox 
has donated 100 boxes!!! I spoke with Tom Henderson, 
ShelterBox CEO yesterday. After sending him infor-
mation on Abyei and our project, he quickly wrote 
back donating the boxes. Now we are quickly working 
out the logistics with ShelterBox for the transport of 
the boxes.  I must say I was surprised at the quick re-
ply on the request but I believe that this has much to 

do with the fact that ShelterBox is an organization 
founded by Rotarians. Things are very different when 
working with large humanitarian agencies. If all 
could be as swift to respond as ShelterBox!!! The 100 
boxes will be able to accommodate 1000 individuals. 
Our plan is to  quickly settle families so that they are 
productive during the crisis and may quickly make 
their transition...The ShelterBox contribution is a big 
morale boost. In times of crisis it's wonderful to see 
how people rally to help. We are very grateful. I can't 
wait till they are delivered. 
Thank you for all of your help. I'll keep you posted. 
Best, 
Belkys 
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     District 7450 will install the new leader-
ship team at Citizens Bank Park Friday, June 
20, before the game between the Phillies and 
Los Angeles Angels. District Governor-Elect 
Joel Chesney of Kennett at Long-
wood Rotary Club will be in-
stalled as 2008-2009 district gov-
ernor along with his team of lieu-
tenant governor and assistant 
governors. 
       Opening ceremonies are 
scheduled for 5:30  p.m. in the 
Phillies Party Tent located on 
Darien St. (east side of Citizens 
Bank Park). Longwood Rotarians 
Dave Thompson  will be master of ceremonies,  
Mike Defazio will lead the pledge of allegiance 
and Bob Kane will offer the prayer.    

     A brief program of installation will follow 
the  buffet dinner at 6:15 p.m. Thompson will 
introduce DG Russ deFuria and PDG Mark 
McGill will introduce Chesney. Game time is 

7:05 p.m.  
     The Phillies are han-
dling all ticket reservations 
through the Citizens Bank 
Park ticket office. Contact  
Kathy Killian at 215–463-
5000, ex. 5304.  Free park-
ing will be available on the 
Darien St  parking lot. No 
one under the age of 15 will 
be permitted to attend the 

installation event. For further information, 
contact Chuck Killian at 215-743-1650 
 or r-way@erols.com.  

2008-2009 leadership team installation 
takes place June 20 before Phillies game  

 

Joel hands in batting lineup for 2008-09  
     My fellow Rotarians, 
     This year as it is every Rotary year, 
July 1 is a new beginning. This year we 
will see a change not only in District Gov-
ernor but at some very important com-
mittee chairs: PDG Russ deFuria as Ro-
tary Foundation chair; PDG Bob Lankin 
at membership; Chuck Killian of Frank-
ford-Northeast Philadelphia at Lieuten-
ant Governor; Karen Straw-hacker of 
Glenside Rotary Club as Group Study Ex-
change chair; and Charles Streiwieser of 
West Chester Rotary Club for the most 
challenging for Vocational Service chair. 
     Let us not forget our important Assis-
tant Governors: Tim Birch, John Wash-
ington, Mollie Shiflet-O'Brien, Robert 
Latshaw,   Arthur Klein, Cynthia Lyman, 

Doreen Storey, Samantha Kranyak-
Ramsey and Bonnie Korengel. 
     Let’s get behind these leaders and help 
them and our district have a good year. 
This year, as in most years, we are chal-
lenged by our need for new and produc-
tive membership, a downturn in lost 
members, and the eradication of polio 
worldwide. 
     Let us all stand together to “Make 
Dreams Real”. 
     In the future, I will let all our mem-
bers know about the projects we will try 
to implement and see accomplished. See 
you at the installation and game, 
Yours in Rotary, 
                     Joel Chesney, DG 2008-2009 
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GSE team reports month-long trip to 
Southern Italy a ‘life-changing experience’ 

By Jane Williams 
GSE Team Leader, Ardmore Rotarian 

     On Monday, June 2, 2008, the District 7450 
Group Study Exchange Team to Italy returned to 
Philadelphia after a month-long exchange to South-
ern Italy.  The team was hosted by District 2100, 
consisting of 73 Rotary Clubs and 3,800 Rotarians in 
the provinces of 
Campagnia and 
Calabria.   
     Team members 
were Martina Mar-
tin, an attorney with 
Askot, Weiner & 
Cohen, Philadelphia, 
and sponsored by 
the Rotary Club of 
Newtown Square; 
Nick Fortunatus, 
executive director of 
the Media Youth 
Center, sponsored by 
the Rotary Club of 
Media; and Jason 
Kline a software 
manager and geog-
rapher with Navteq, 
sponsored by the 
Rotary Club of Ken-
nett Square.  Team 
Leader was Jane 
Williams, marketing 
consultant, and a 
member of the Ro-
tary Club of Ard-
more. 
     Nick Fortunatus reports, "The opportunity to ex-
perience a different culture so intensely for an ex-
tended period of time was truly an extraordinary life-
altering experience.  Being able to visit and be enter-
tained by Rotarians in their homes and in their 
clubs, to observe their culture, to travel with them to 
their treasured local sites, museums, churches, mon-
asteries and tourist areas was absolutely amazing.  
We even were taken to their favorite out-of-the-way 
restaurants that featured local cuisine.  These were 
places a tourist would never have found or experi-
enced.  In fact, at one local restaurant in Campagnia, 

famous for its different kinds of pizzas, I even made 
one myself." 
     Martina Martin adds, "The vocational experiences 
were very interesting for me.  We visited several 
courts, spent a lot of time with Rotarians who are 
attorneys, and I even stayed with a family of law-
yers.  We discussed the differences between our rule 

of law and I found it 
extremely fascinat-
ing that their rul-
ings are based on 
statutes and not 
case law as in the 
U.S.  In Naples, we 
visited the Tribu-
nale, a new complex 
of buildings entirely 
dedicated to the 
court system for the 
city and the region 
appeals court.  
There we observed 
both civil, criminal, 
and appeal proceed-
ings, including one 
group of men being 
arraigned on drug 
charges." 
     Jason Kline says, 
"It was an amazing 
experience to be in 
the country from 
which my grandpar-
ents immigrated, 
and to visit the very 

same areas where they lived was very special. To 
spend time with the Italians who stayed behind was 
also wonderful.  It was an experience that a tourist 
would never have.  Being a wine maker and an avid 
gardener, I particularly enjoyed visiting the winery 
of Giancarlo Calise, District Governor for 2100, and 
the local agricultural school in Campania where the 
wine tasting proved to be a real delight and wine was 
wonderful.  We even had an impromptu piano con-
cert by one of the teachers at the school.  I also en-
joyed visiting a kiwi farm, a strawberry and melon 
farm,  
                         (CONTINUED ON PAGE 11) 

 

Visiting the kiwi farm of Rotarian and District 2100 sec-
retary Rodolfo Inderst in Calabria are (from left) 
Rodolfo Inderst,  GSE team leader Jane Williams, Batti-
baglia Rotary Club president Dr. Gaetano D'Aniello, and 
GSE team members, Jason Kline, Nick Fortunatus, and 
Martina Martin. 
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 Rotarians make difference in boy’s life 
(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1) 
     The mission was planned after Rotarian Eric 
Balcavage learned about the boy’s condition af-
ter he beceived a photo of  Lt. Col. Balcavage 
with the boy on his lap. Eric Balcavage and his 
mother, Carol, worked through colleagues and a 
network of medical personnel who agreed to do-
nate their medical services after which Lehigh 
Valley Hospital agreed to provide the surgery at 
no cost. 
     Rotarians in the two Districts 7745  and 7430 
helped with finances not only for the boy but his 
escort and for the guardian who was responsible 
for him while in this country. In addition, past 
RI President Bill Boyd donated the tickets for 
the flight to the U.S. 
     The boy underwent two successful operations 
during his stay: one to create an opening 
for excretion and a second, six weeks later, to 
close up his colostomy and ileostomy. 
     Last month’s  visit to Concordville-Chadds 
Ford Rotary Club was to say good-bye to the 
youngster and to give the Rotarians the opportu-
nity to wish him well.  
     The Rotarians also gave a standing ovation to 
Amel Yahya of Lehigh County, a Muslim mother 
of three sons who was the boy’s guardian during 
most of his stay. She has family in Kuwait and 
one of her sons served in the Marines in Iraq. 
She stepped up and took over the guardianship 
after the woman who accompanied the youngster 
from Iraq wanted to return to Iraq after a short 
time in this country. 

 The youngster left soon after the Rotary  Club 
luncheon to return to Iraq and his father, broth- 
er and pregnant stepmother in Iraq. 
     Lt. Col. Balcavage, who was stationed in 
Alaska upon his return from Iraq recently was 
reassigned to duty in Louisiana with his unit. 

Together at Concordville-Chadds Ford Ro-
tary meeting are Rotarian Eric Balcavage. 
Mohammed Kareem and  Amel Yahya of 
Lehigh County, a Muslim mother of three 
sons who was the boy’s guardian during 
most of his stay in Pennsylvania. 

 

Counselors sought to help inbound ambassadorial scholars 
     Edge Hill Rotarian John F. Washington, 
chairman of inbound ambassadorial schol-
ars, is looking for Rotarians to serve as of 
counselors  for the academic year.        
     Counselors serve as liaisons to help locate 
housing,  meet the scholars at Philadelphia 
Airport, help in establishing a bank account 
in conjunction with the scholars so that the 
check from Rotary International can be de-
posited, check on their academic progress 
during the semesters, transport the scholars 

to the mandatory LINK Training in Valley 
Forge in September, invite scholars to speak 
at Rotary Clubs to fulfill their obligations to 
Rotary, and take them to dinner or cultural 
venues or other events and sites in the Dis-
trict area, etc. 
     Rotarians with questions can contact 
John F. Washington Jr. at 215-898-9003; 
215-576-7654; or by email at: 
johnfw@publicsafety.upenn.edu. 
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 Raises $3,000 for cancer awareness 

Kennett Square Rotary 
Club’s Pink Babe team 
walked and ran a 5k Race 
Sunday, May 11, to support 
breast cancer awareness in 
honor of “Babe” Arden, wife 
of Kennett Square Rotary 
Club President Terry 
Schreep. Brunch was 
served  at Babe and Terry's 
house for the team and sup-
porters following the race. 
Among members of the 
team are District 7450 Lieu-
tenant Governor and Ken-
nett Square Rotarian Eliza-
beth Rhoads (back row, 

third from left), "Babe" Arden, who is 
holding the team sign, and  Pink Babe or-
ganizer and Kennett Square Rotary Club 
Secretary Bronwyn Martin, (front row, 
right). President Terry Schreep took the 
photo. Babe's daughter was in from Spain 
to run along with Babe's sister, a cancer 
survivor from Delaware. Rotarians who 
didn't walk donated money. Altogether,  
$6,000 was raised for the breast cancer 
walk. 
 

************************ 
 
Kennett Square Rotary Club Past- 
President Al Schmitt, his wife, Fancia 
Schmitt, and daughters Anna-Belle, 
Christine, and Charlotte Schmitt walked 
in support of The Pink Babe team. The 
Rotary emblem was proudly displayed on 
the back of the Pink Babe t-shirts. 

 

Kennett Square Rotary Club Pink Babe team: 
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Glen Riddle and Concordville Rotarians host 
32nd Annual Delaware County Fair June 4-7 

Dave Lafferty of the Concordville- 
Chadds Ford Rotary Club manned 
the Rotary Wheel during the 32nd 
annual Delaware County Fair at 
Linvilla Orchards June 4 to 7   to 
benefit  Rotary charities. 

Joe Fletcher of the Glen Rid-
dle Rotary Club watches as 
Emily Hannemann (stand-
ing) and Sue Linvill Yoach- 
um select the winning raffle 
ticket at the Delaware 
County Fair at Linvilla Or-
chards June 7th . 

Glen Riddle Rotarian Joe Fletcher makes sure tick-
ets for $1,000 prize get a good shaking up before 
drawing took place June 7th at Delaware County 
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Rotarians sponsor day of family fun while  
raising funds for several Rotary charities  

Orchards in  

Linda and John Messer of the Glen Riddle Ro-
tary Club man the "Sandy Candy" booth at the 
32nd Annual Delaware County Fair.  The Glen 
Riddle Rotary Club sponsors the Indian Lane 
EarlyAct Club, a community service club for ele-
mentary school students. 
 

On hand to present the facsimile 
of the $1,000 check are Rotarians 
(from left) Bill Benson, who sold 
the winning ticket; winner 
Chris Shaak; and Dolores Gamble, 
Fair Board chairman. 

Bill Benson points to the sign an-
nouncing the cash prize drawing.  
Proceeds from the Delaware County 
Fair benefits Rotary charities  in-
cluding CADES, Children and Adult 
Disability and Educational Services 
whose mission is to affect positively 
the quality of life for persons with 
cerebral palsy, their family members, 
and others with developmental or 
physical disabilities in Delaware 
County  service area of Southeastern 
Pennsylvania. 

 

photos by JayChild  
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Mixed emotions as Rotary year ends 
     Well, here it is the month of June.  This is 
the last time that I will be writing the  
“Partner’s Point of View”.  To be honest with 
you, I’m a little sad that Russ’s year is over and 
I will miss telling everyone each month about 
the great experiences we have had visiting the 
clubs in our District.  I will miss the fellowship 
and all the events that Russ and I have been 
invited to, as well as hearing about the projects 
your clubs have accom-
plished in this Rotary year. 
     As I have been writing 
every month, this Rotary 
year has been fun and unbe-
lievable!  The friends we 
have made will be friends 
for a lifetime.  District 7450 
has so much going on; we 
should all be proud of what 
has been accomplished this 
year.  This year’s theme of 
“Rotary Shares” was perfect 
because everywhere Russ 
and I traveled, everyone “Shared Rotary” with 
us and truly made us feel part of the “Family of 
Rotary”.   
     As I’m writing this article, our family is pre-
paring to travel to Los Angeles for the RI Con-
vention and we can’t wait.  This is our fifth Ro-
tary International Convention where we have 
such a great time seeing old friends, roaming 
around the House of Friendship and attending 
the plenary sessions. 

      If you have never been to a Rotary Interna-
tional Convention, you should plan to attend one 
in the future.  There you will meet people from 
all over the world and after one convention, you 
will feel the energy that each and every Rotar-
ian brings along with them to the convention.  
      We all have the same goal of “Service above 
Self” and you can connect with Rotarians in 
other areas of the world who have similar hob-

bies or interests, share ideas 
and develop service projects.  
     The month of June is Ro-
tary Fellowship Month and 
what better way to enjoy fel-
lowship than attend the Ro-
tary International Convention 
and find fellowship 
(international or local), friend-
ship and service among Rotar-
ian interest groups.   
     In July 2009, I will begin 
serving as president of the 
Greater West Chester Sunrise 

Rotary Club. What a learning experience I have 
had this year to better prepare me for that role. 
      I have been fortunate to attend so many 
clubs in our District and I will take ideas that I 
have learned this year to help lead my own club. 
      Thanks for a great year and remember to 
“Share Rotary” with everyone you come in con-
tact with….they will thank you! 

 

By 
Dawn 
deFuria 

Partner’s Point of View 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                              

News from District 7450 Rotary Clubs 
     The Rotary Club of Paoli-Malvern-
Berwyn was blessed with a sunny day May 29 
for its 11th annual golf outing at Westover Golf 
Club, Jeffersonville.The outing was rescheduled 
from May 9 when a storm  blew in and caused a 
postponement.   
    A total of 90 golfers shared in the fellowship 
and fun, and helped make this the biggest fund-
raiser in PMB's history with golfers from Ard-
more, Chesterbrook, Haverford,  Kennett at 

Longwood and Newtown Square Rotary Clubs. 
Golfers from Kennett Square Rotary Club 
scored best and  took home $500 for the charity 
of their choice. 

         *********************** 
     Swarthmore Rotary Club expects this 
year’s Fun Fair will raise around $21,000. Since 
its inception in 2002, the annual Fun Fair  
has raised over $100,000. 
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Philadelphia Rotary Club receives  $2,500 ‘matching grant’  

(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 5) 
     
     Jane Williams concludes, "This Group Study Ex-
change program is one of building bridges between 
cultures but also about building friendships.  The 
Italian Rotarians welcomed our Team with open 
arms and were so warm, hospitable, welcoming, and 
generous that we cannot begin to repay them.  Our 
hope is that the many invitations we extended for 
them to visit us here in the states gives us the chance 
to reciprocate. 
     During the month we visited or spent time with 
Rotarians in 27 different Rotary Clubs in District 
2100 and made many friends in Italy.  We started 
out on the beautiful East Coast of Italy in Catanzaro, 
and then moved to the West Coast (just 35 km away) 
where we visited Rotary Clubs based in the many 
beach towns and resorts.  From there we traveled to 
their District Conference in Paestum, a site of the 
most well preserved Greek ruins outside of Greece.  
     Their district conference was well attended with 
about 350 people  and we had an opportunity there to 
give a short presentation about ourselves and our 
district to the General Assembly.  Then we visited 
Avellino (inland), the Amalfi coast, Capri and spent 
the next weekend at the all-Italy Rotaract conference 
on the island of Ischia.  More than 200 Rotaractors 

from every district in Italy attended and we had the 
opportunity to see a display of some of the service 
projects of various clubs. Two Rotaractors we met are 
going to the convention in LA and hopefully will meet 
up with District 7450 Rotaractors who will be there. 
    From Ischia we traveled by boat to Naples where 
we spent the final week visiting the amazing and 
extensive archeological and art treasures of the city 
as well as most of the 9 Rotary clubs located in the 
city of Naples. 
     As I search for one word to describe the GSE ex-
perience, I am having difficulty finding one that is 
adequate enough, so let me list some words that 
seem to fit: enriching, important, mind-expanding, 
exciting, rewarding, enlightening, worthwhile, stimu-
lating, exhilarating, significant.   
     I encourage you and your Rotary Club to get in-
volved with Group Study Exchange next year when 
the exchange will be with a district in the Philip-
pines.  You can start by identifying a worthy young, 
non-Rotarian professional between the ages of 25 and 
40 whom you could propose as a team member.  This 
person cannot be a lineal descendent of a Rotarian. 
     Or decide as a club to apply to be a host club for 
the incoming team.  Or lastly, think about applying 
to be the Rotarian Team Leader.  It is a life-changing 
experience!” 

GSE team says trip was ‘life-changing experience’  

     The Rotary Club of Philadelphia has received a 
“matching grant” of $2500 to support the 2008 Sum-
mer Writing Camp conducted by The Philadelphia 
Writing Project (PhilWP).  The Philadelphia Rotary 
Foundation committed $2500 for this project last De-
cember.  
     “We are very grateful for the generosity of the Ro-
tary Club of Philadelphia and District 7450 in provid-
ing the funding that will make this effort possible for 
some wonderful young people this coming summer,” 
said Vanessa Brown, director of The Philadelphia 
Writing Project. “It is our hope that we can refine and 
enhance what we have learned about our pilot Sum-
mer Writing Camp project last year and improve and 
enhance our efforts with students in the summer of 
2008.”  
      A 2007 pilot program, funded by Philadelphia Ro-
tary Club in 2007,  enrolled students from all around 
Philadelphia at the High School for the Creative and 
Performing Arts which donated classroom space and 

the use of its computer lab. The pupils were chal-
lenged to write and share poetry, research and create 
Op Ed pieces, and generate autobiographical and 
memoir materials.  
     “What impressed me about seeing this project in 
action was the structure and intensity that sur-
rounded the learning activities,” notes Philadelphia 
Rotarian Joe Batory, an educational researcher and a 
former superintendent of schools, who visited the pro-
gram while it was operating. “All of the students were 
academically engaged and receiving plenty of per-
sonal “hands on” guidance and expertise from the 
PhilWP staff as well as many opportunities to create 
and interact.”  
     Lou Mosca, Philadelphia Rotary Club president, 
points out,  “With the emphasis on literacy initiatives 
by Rotary International, I think that our club’s subsi-
dizing of this camp is a great fit into the overall Ro-
tary agenda and District 7450’s matching grant is a 
great addition.”  
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Deadline is first Friday of month. Send  
news items and photos (with names and 
information)  to mombugjoan@msn.com 

Send photos (with  names and informa-
tion)  to info@rotary7450.org 
Please identify people in photos.  

Send change of address information 
promptly  t o info@rotary7450.org 

 

Where’s my newsletter?      
 
 
 If you know a Rotarian asking where his or 
her District Newsletter is, we are asking Ro-
tarians who have access to computers and 
the Rotary7450.org website to take a few 
minutes and print a copy (or 
two or three) of the newsletter  
and give them to the Rotarian
(s) who asked the question. 

     And if you know there are members in 
your club who are not computer savvy, we 
ask you to print copies and place them on 
the sergeant-at-arms table.  
 Thank you. 
 

ATTENDANCE REPORT FOR May, 2008 
Report attendance to: info@Rotary7450.org 

 
Area  club#  Club name                                                members  meetings  % 
 
4 - 5463 - Ardmore     98 - 5 - 66 
4 - 5464 - Bala Cynwyd/Narberth   15 - 4 - 87 
1 - 5466 - Bensalem    42 Not Reported 
4 - 5467 - Bristol     30 Not Reported 
4 - 5468 - Broomall    39 Not Reported 
4 - 5469 - Bryn Mawr    22 Not Reported 
6 - 25353 - Central Chester County   30 - 4 - 62 
5 - 26630 - Central Delaware County   10 - 4 - 94 
2 - 5470 - Cheltenham Rockledge   26 Not Reported 
7 - 5471 - Chester     26 Not Reported 
7 - 5472 - Chester Pike    28 Not Reported 
5 - 27323 - Chesterbrook    16 Not Reported 
3 - 31062 - Chestnut Hill    53 - 4 - 59 
7 - 5473 - Chichester    22 - 4 - 72 
2 - 5476 - Chonshohocken -Plymouth Whitemarsh 17 - 4 - 68 
6 - 5474 - Coatesville    53 Not Reported 
8 - 5475 - Concordville-Chadds Ford   50 - 4 - 64 
6 - 5478 - Downingtown    16 - 4 - 59 
3 - 27974 - Eastwick/Phl Airport   14 - 4 - 59 
2 - 26485 - Edge Hill     12 - 5 - 56 
2 - 5479 - Elkins Park    15 Not Reported 
6 - 5480 - Exton-Frazer    14 - 4 - 71 
1 - 5481 - Feasterville    22 Not Reported 
3 - 5494 - Frankford - Northeast Philadelphia  39 - 3 - 53 
8 - 70137 - Glen Mills    17 - 4 - 78 
8 - 5483 - Glen Riddle    28 - 4 - 68 
2 - 5484 - Glenside    39 Not Reported 
8 - 26213 - Greater West Chester Sunrise  43 - 4 - 64 
4 - 5485 - Haverford Township   31 Not Reported 
2 - 5487 - Jenkintown    37 Not Reported 
9 - 50612 - Kennett At Longwood   80 - 5 - 78 
9 - 5488 - Kennett Square    17 - 4 - 88 
5 - 5489 - King Of Prussia    55 - 4 - 68 
1 - 5490 - Langhorne    19 - 5 - 56 
1 - 5491 - Levittown-Fairless Hills   25 Not Reported 
3 - 65194 - Madrugadores    20 Not Reported 
5 - 5492 - Media     93 - 5 - 52 
3 - 55498 - NE Sunrisers    22 - 4 - 65 
5 - 5493 - Newtown Square    35 Not Reported 
9 - 5495 - Octorara    12 - 3 - 58 
9 - 5496 - Oxford     16 - 4 - 64 
5 - 5497 - Paoli-Malvern-Berwyn   31 - 4 - 71 
3 - 5498 - Philadelphia    104 Not Reported 
6 - 5499 - Phoenixville    31 - 4 - 56 
1 - 75462 - Shady Brook    44 - 4 - 57 
7 - 5500 - Springfield    55 Not Reported 
7 - 5501 - Swarthmore    48 Not Reported 
6 - 30662 - Thorndale    14 Not Reported 
9 - 50613 - Twin Valley    13 Not Reported 
7 - 5477 - Upper Darby-Lansdowne   34 - 4 - 62 
4 - 5503 - Wayne     25 Not Reported 
8 - 5504 - West Chester    129 Not Reported 
9 - 5505 - West Grove/Avondale    35 Not Reported 
8 - 5506 - Westtown-Goshen    39 - 5 - 79 
       Total  1900 


